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AG 232389  17 May 2018 
DIRECT DIAL: +31 70 302 4140 
E-MAIL: MDOE@PCA-CPA.ORG  
 
RE:  PCA CASE N° 2018-13 – REVIEW PANEL ESTABLISHED UNDER ARTICLE 17 AND ANNEX II OF THE 

CONVENTION ON THE CONSERVATION AND MANAGEMENT OF HIGH SEAS FISHERY RESOURCES IN THE 
SOUTH PACIFIC OCEAN 

 
Dear Mesdames, 
Dear Sirs, 
 
I write on behalf of the Review Panel in relation to the above-referenced matter. 
 
Having reviewed the submissions made by the SPFRMO and Commission Members to date, the Review 
Panel would invite the SPRFMO and relevant Commission Members to submit in writing any 
information they may have relating to the following matters: 
 

(a) the Commission’s basis and process for establishing the tonnage or percentage difference 
between the total allowable catch for the resource throughout its range (as set forth in paragraph 
11 of CMM 1.01 and paragraph 10 of subsequent CMMs, including CMM 01-2018) and the 
total allowable catch for the area of application of the CMM (as set forth in paragraph 6 of CMM 
1.01 and paragraph 5 of subsequent CMMs, including CMM 01-2018);  
 

(b) data regarding the estimated or actual annual tonnage of catch of Trachurus murphyi in the years 
2013-2018 in the areas of national jurisdiction of Chile, Ecuador, and Peru; and  
 

(c) the reports of the Jack mackerel Working Groups established between 2013 and 2017 to address 
conservation and management measures, including allocation of catch limits, for Trachurus 
murphyi; the submissions made to these Working Groups; and any other written material 
submitted to or produced by these Working Groups. 

 
Any information in relation to the above matters should be submitted by no later than Monday, 21 May 
2018. All other deadlines set forth in Procedural Directive No. 1 remain in force.  
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Commission Members are reminded that, in accordance with paragraph 4.1(a) of Procedural Directive 
No. 1, they may make written submissions in Spanish, provided that a translation into English is 
submitted no more than two business days following the relevant deadline. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at the details set forth above or my colleague Ms. Helen Brown (tel: 
+31 70 302 4196, e-mail: hbrown@pca-cpa.org) should you have any questions regarding this letter. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Martin Doe 
Senior Legal Counsel 
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